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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
This past year the circuit pastors have been going over the book of Ecclesiastes.  One 
favorite passage is Ecclesiastes 3:1-8 
 

For everything there is a season, and a time for every matter under heaven: a time to be born, 
and a time to die; a time to plant, and a time to pluck up what is planted; a time to kill, and a time to 
heal; a time to break down, and a time to build up; a time to weep, and a time to laugh; a time to 
mourn, and a time to dance; a time to cast away stones, and a time to gather stones together; a time 
to embrace, and a time to refrain from embracing; a time to seek, and a time to lose; a time to keep, 
and a time to cast away; a time to tear, and a time to sew; a time to keep silence, and a time to 
speak; a time to love, and a time to hate; a time for war, and a time for peace. 

 
Yes, I know that a song was made out of this passage that has been very popular at weddings.  
 
But as we look toward September and the time change, maybe we need to think about how 

things change. Time passes.  Things change.  Look at it this way.  The seniors entering high school 
this semester, were born after 9-11.  For them 9-11 is something they will study in the history books 
and watch documentaries on it.  When I look at my own children, they were still in Middle School, or 
high school when it happened. Now my oldest is 40.  

 
For everything there is a season.  Times change and things change as we live.  I am not the 

same person as I was 5, 10, 15, even 25 years ago.  I have changed. As I get older my body 
changes and does not work as efficiently as it once did.  

 
Churches have changed. Many churches I see when we do circuit meetings all have screens at 

the front of the church. Worship has changed. 
 
The same can be said of the world.  The world changes constantly. What was acceptable 

behavior 50 years ago, is no longer acceptable behavior today.  The world changes, sometimes 
rapidly, sometimes slowly. 

 
Things change.  This confuses us and angers us sometimes.  I don’t know about you, but If I go 

into a store to find an item, when I know where it was and it is no longer there, I get a little upset.  
They have now moved the item, and I have to go in search of it again.   

 
However, many things change in the world one thing stays constant, Jesus.  The Lutheran 

Layman’s League used to have a motto on their signs, An Unchanging Christ, for a Changing world. 
The message of Christ has not changed.  He has come into a sinful world to save us from our sins.   

 
That message will never change.  We are sinners, just like Adam, and because of our sinfulness 

we will die.  But Jesus came into the world to save us.  He came into the broken world to take our 
brokenness and put it on himself. That message will never change. 

 
The world might change, But Christ and His saving grace will never change. On this we can be 

assured. How we worship might change, but the message we share will never change.  Christ will 
always be at the center of the message.  

 
 

Blessings in Christ, 

Pastor Marshall 
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OTHER NEWS 

Sunday School 
Attendance for the 
month of August 

 
Children: 
Kaleigh Frye 
Brennick Riederer 
Baleigh Crook 
Mannix Riederer 
Kingston Riederer 
 
Adults:  
Don Richter 
Tricia & Harold Jacobs 
Sharon Calabretta 
Bill Witt 
Phyllis Dunger 
Steve Lochmann 
Dan & Danelle Riederer 
Phillip & Amanda Dunger 
Cathy Webb 
Erin Foster 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Average Attendance for 
last Sunday of July & first half of 
August—  44 
 
Sunday Average Attendance 
online for last Sunday of July & 
first half of August—  6 
  
Views —  10 
 
Last Sunday of July & first half of 
August Offerings —  $17,498.50 

Baptismal 
Anniversaries for the 
month of September 

 
Jeanette Bunting 
Phillip Dunger 
Chrisitan Dunger 
Erin Foster 
Steve Lochmann 
Steve Shorts 
Peter Smykla 

RIEDERER ROLLERS 
“WE WILL ROLL IN, 

HELP, AND ROLL OUT!” 
 

The Riederer family, as 
part of their homeschool 
studies, have a “helping 
business.”  As Ecclesiastes 
4:9 states, “Two are better 
than one, because they have a 
good return for their labor.”   

We have SIX (plus a 
parent).   

We have experience in 
yard work, cleaning and 
organizing, painting, light 
power washing, etc.   

Payment is negotiable 
based on time and job 
requirements.   

Contact the “Riederer 
Rollers” for help!  Flyers are 
available in the church 
Narthex with more 
information.   

Call or text Danelle at  
262-227-0660 or email 

at driederer1@me.com to 
schedule your helpers. 

Birthdays for the  
month of September 

 
5 Charlene Grant 
8 Rachel Clinton 
9 James Marshall-Jernigan 
10 Matthew Shorts 
16 Cherrie Bradley 
29 Gary McClure 
29 Kasey Bunting 
If we forgot you, we 
apologize, it means we most 
likely don’t have it. Please 
see that the office receives it. 
Thanks 

Thank you for 

supporting Trinity 
Lutheran Church through 
our Rada Cutlery fundraiser. 
Whether you’re an avid cook 
or hate to cook, there are 
plenty of products to choose 
from. Every purchase you 
make using this unique 

shopping link https://
radafundraising.com?
rfsn=5544767.dbcf947  
helps our group.  

mailto:driederer1@me.com
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LWML NEWS 
 
August 7, 2025 Mary Guild held its regular 

monthly meeting. Pat Baughman opened the 
meeting with a devotion about vanity. Many 
people are mistakenly using earthly things and 
ideas to judge their own behaviors. Christians 
strive to model the behavior of Jesus, our 
Savior, and how he lived his life. What things 
were important to him: gold, status, hobbies? 
No, Jesus cared nothing for riches, rank in 
society or hobbies. He instead healed the sick, 
fed the poor and told all who listen that he was 
the Christ who came to save them. Let us 
model our life after Jesus. 

Erin Foster presented a report on the 
National LWML Convention held in Omaha, 
Nebraska. Thousands of LWML women and 
many pastors attended. Grants from mites 
were announced and over twenty were paid in 
full. 

Final plans were completed for Trinity's 
LWML Sunday celebration taking place on 
October 5, 2025. The theme for LWML Sunday 
is centered around the power of mites used to 
further the kingdom of God. 

Susan Marshall celebrated her birthday in 
August. Our mission project was a monetary 
donation for Lutherans for Life. In September 
Tricia Jacobs will open the meeting with a 
devotion, Kaye Meins will present the topic 
and Julie Shorts will serve as hostess. 

Closed with the League Pledge. 

 
Submitted by  
Kaye Meins 

. 
 

Esther Guild Mailbox 
Member Group 

 
As we travel on our 
summer vacations 
Esther Guild members 
are encouraged to 
remember times when 
they have been able to 

share God’s love with others and take that 
opportunity again to witness to the love God 
has for his children. 

The western district retreat is coming up 
September 5

th
 – 7

th
 at Mount Eagle Resort 

near Clinton, AR. Joyce Ann Green and Erin 
Foster will be attended from our 
congregation. A report of the weekend will be 
in next month’s newsletter. 

Neighbor to Neighbor is needing support 
from our community to help feed our 
neighbors who do not have enough money to 
make their food budget last through the 
month. Thank you to all of you who have 
been helping with their mission. Please 
continue your donations. We are asking 
everyone to give what they can to help. No 
amount is too small, and it does not have to 
be beans. It can be any nonperishable food 
that is not expired. 

Do you want to participate in LWML but do 
not have the time for a monthly meeting? 
Esther Guild Mailbox Member program is a 
way for you to become involved. You will 
receive a monthly email with devotions, 
crafts, LWML news, and other news. You can 
stay up to date on what is going on locally, 
around the zone, the district, and at the 
national level. Please let Erin Foster know if 
you would like to receive this email and she 
can get you signed up. 

 
Submitted by  
Erin Foster 
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David Raddle Obituary 

 

David Calvin “Cal” Raddle, age 71, of Pine Bluff, passed away Saturday, July 
12, 2025. 
 
Born April 13, 1954 at Davis Hospital in Pine Bluff, he was a son of the late 
Calvin Lester Raddle and Bonnie Shelby Raddle. He attended Trinity Lutheran 
School, then Woodrow Wilson, Trice, and Dial Junior High Schools. A 1972 
graduate of Pine Bluff High School, he entered the University of Arkansas at 
Monticello on a full music scholarship. 
 

Without exception, music was his whole life. David was a talented guitar and bass player, 
having learned piano and guitar at an early age. He was performing with local bands during his 
junior high school and high school years. Some of the bands he performed with were The Snazz, 
Midnight Jackson, Night Boat, and others. They performed at restaurants, lounges, school events, 
country clubs, and weddings. During this time, he was also an assistant manager at the Malco 
Theater. 

 
While attending college, he was given the opportunity to join the band Sweet Magnolias. He 

readily accepted the job as a bass guitarist and vocalist. David loaded up his 1974 Chrysler New 
Yorker (a gift from his parents in 1978) and headed to Little Rock. The Magnolias performed 
frequently in Little Rock and Fayetteville, traveling to Texas and throughout the Southeastern United 
States. Music was his complete life. When surrounded by music, nothing else mattered. 

 
On December 7, 1992, he married Mary Suzanne Jaco Raddle and she preceded him in 

death on February 19, 2021. He grew up in Trinity Lutheran Church in Pine Bluff, being baptized 
May 16, 1954 and confirmed April 30, 1967 David transferred his membership from Trinity to Grace 
Lutheran Church in Little Rock on March 30, 1993 to be able to be worshipping with his wife. They 
were very active at Grace. After his wife’s death, he moved back to Pine Bluff to be near his family. 
The same 1974 Chrysler New Yorker followed him. 

 
In addition to his wife and parents, David was predeceased by a brother, Tommy Raddle, and 

a nephew, Tommy Raddle, Jr. 
 
Survivors include his brother, Mark Raddle (Judy); sister-in-law, Ronda Raddle; brother-in-

law, John Jaco (Kay); nephews, Andrew Raddle (Megan), John Raddle (Cace), and Steven Taylor; 
and nieces, Krystal Raddle and Sarah Hand. 

 
There will be an informal memorial visitation was held Wednesday, July 16, 2025, from 6:30-

7:30 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall at Trinity Lutheran Church, 4200 Old Warren Road, Pine Bluff, AR 
71603. 

 
 
 
 

A special thank you to the Ladies of Trinity who helped prepare for 
the visitation and served the food at Trinity. It was greatly 
appreciated. 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

Grace, mercy, and peace be unto all of you from God the Father and our Lord Jesus Christ. 
Amen. The summer days are passing very quickly, and many children are getting ready for the 
school year. The seminary faculty is very busy as the professors are getting ready for the 
fall academic semester that commences on the 9th of September.  

Attached please find our latest newsletter. Thank you again for your support and prayers. 
God’s richest blessings! 

“...To him who loves us and has freed us from our sins by his blood, and has made us to be a 
kingdom and priests to serve his God and Father—to him be glory and power for ever and ever! 
Amen." 
(Revelation 1:5,6) 
 
In Christ, 
Rev. Daniel and Kathy Conrad 
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Trinity Lutheran Church 

4200 Old Warren Road 

Pine Bluff, AR   71603 

Tel. No. (870) 534-4316 

Return Service Requested 

Recipient’s Name 

Street Address 

City State   95555 

Trinity Lutheran Church Pine Bluff, Arkansas 

www.facebook.com/trinityowr youtube.com/@trinitylutheranchurch8885  


